Valley  Striders
Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 1 November 2011
1 Chair’s introduction: Bob opened the meeting welcoming 29 members to the AGM and listed the documents that had been handed out:
· Attendance list

· Results 2010/11
· Income & Expenditure sheet
2   Apologies: Jerry Watson 
3   Reports from officers 2010/11
Chair Bob Jackson’s report follows in full:
‘I’m never absolutely sure how many AGM’s we’ve had but what I do know is that next year will be the 30th Anniversary of the founding of Valley Striders, & we’re planning two birthday celebrations. The first will be in July around the date when Stuart StJohn, Micky & Morin got together & decided that starting a running club would be a good idea. The second will be in December around the date that the club was registered with England Athletics so will probably be part of an extra special Xmas party.
‘While we’re mentioning birthdays, I would like to thank everyone for the generous donations for my birthday in February. The money has been all spent, with two new Striders training jackets & a new laptop. I’m in the process of moving the V S documents databases & emails across but just making sure I know how to use Windows 7 before I do the final transfer.

‘As is the usual routine in my chairman’s speech I like to mention a few of what I think have been the club highlights of the year. You will find a sheet on your tables with a more extensive list, but if you think I’ve missed anything you are welcome to shout out this evening or quietly send an email later in the week.
‘So not in order of preference, just in order of how they appear on the sheet

· Our men’s team of Jon Parker, Andy May, Paul Kaiser, Simon Midwood, Jerry Watson & Dan Fisher were silver medallists in the Yorkshire 6-stage road relays.  Not only is it great to report that we beat some of the top clubs in Yorkshire (& some didn’t turn up) but also only Jerry has been with the club for more than 3 years & it is Jon, Andy & Paul’s first year.

· Our men’s team also had a great result in the National XC at Alton Towers finishing in 29th place

· In the Peco league, our men finished 2nd & our women were division 2 champions & so promoted to the top division for this year (the 1st  race is on 27 Nov, by the way)

· We had two teams in Bradford Miillennium Way & in the National Fell Relays.  

· In the Leeds Country Way again we had FIVE teams – that’s 60 runners - with the men finishing 2nd & even our 5th team beat 12 other teams.

· We have 3 Yorkshire Vets champions – Vicky Whitehead, Andy May & Carole Towler, & 11 different parkrun winners (but it would be great if Striders running parkrun whether at the front or the back of the field would wear their Striders vest)

· There were two Striders tours – 9 running the River Moy half in Ireland in May & 31 running in Palma in October & a big thank you to Patrick for organising the travel & Dan for organising the shirts. (SW adds: at this point in the meeting Tom Button made a presentation to Patrick thanking him for organising the trip to Palma)
· Striders have run over 80 marathons this year. They’ve also run nearly 600 5ks. I know that because every week Paul Hunter sends all the results he’s found from the weekend.

· This year’s Fell Championship has had more running than last year, & for this year’s Grand Prix it looks like there will be more runners with the magic 8 races than last year (lots of thanks to Steve Webb & Paul White for their support). Note that on 20 November you can get lots of GP points by running the Abbey Dash in the morning & the WYXC in the afternoon – unfortunately we didn’t have time to change the GP calendar to avoid the clash.

‘Regarding our regular training sessions, thanks to John & Sharon for looking after Thursdays, Liz on Fridays, & Tim on Sundays – all of the sessions have picked up in numbers. I’d be interested in your comments about the track session now that Leeds Met have put the fee up to £4.
‘Moving on to the races that we organise we’ve had yet another fantastic response by you when we’ve asked for marshals for races. The Meanwood Trail is a very devious route & needs lots of marshals to keep runners on course. The Harewood Trail is a bit more straightforward but since the incident 3 years ago when we needed the Air Ambulance, I’m keen to not have too great a distance between each marshal, so both of these events require 75 people to support. And we always get the numbers. THANK YOU.

‘And thanks also to those that helped at the Peco race on Otley Chevin (& Mick Tinker who organised) the Leeds Half (Steve O’Callaghan) & the Yorks Vets (Ian Place & also the catering team led by Pat Umpleby)

‘We’ve managed to raise over £2000 for charity this year but this is well down on the £6000 we raised in 2009. Our fixed costs have been going up & runner numbers have been going down. We need a good publicity drive next year to get the numbers back up. There’s definitely the market particularly for the junior races. Just last week in Roundhay Park, after the parkrun, I came across about 20 kids & 6 adults running round the Lake – the junior cross country team for Immaculate Heart School in Chapel Allerton.
‘Now I started this speech talking about the good idea that Stuart & his two friends had had in 1982.

‘I’d like to finish by telling you about the good idea that we had in October last year

‘Last year I was chairman of the Leeds Athletics Network, a working group of clubs, race organisers, schools, universities, the council & England Athletics. We plan a few projects through the year for the benefit of clubs, coaches & athletes, & indeed we’ve just made a successful bid for £28,000 of funding for next year & if you want to know more, ask me about it some time.

‘But back to October 2010 & we were discussing a common problem of recruiting new members, particularly “social” runners. Many of those people that pluck up courage to come & try it out, find that they are a bit off the pace & don’t come back.

‘But if you could get 10 or 20 beginners &/or social runners all coming on the same date, you’d get a group that you could hold together …

‘Then we put together a few apparently disconnected facts

· Many clubs had a few recently qualified LiRFs but mainly to give structure to their existing club sessions (Striders had 8)

· Run in England was actively promoting beginners & improvers groups

· One of our committee members is race director for Jane Tomlinson Leeds Run for All 10k

· the Run for All has approximately 95% unattached runners 

· Run for All is in June

· most training plans are 10 or 12 weeks

· it’s easier to run training sessions in daylight

· the clocks go back at the end of March

‘Skipping the detail of a few meetings in pubs & at Leeds Met, 6 clubs decided to set up groups in March under the “Run Leeds” banner including “Run Leeds @ Alwoodley”, informally known as “Kathy’s Tuesday 6pm group”, & the Run For All people kindly sent out an email to their full distribution list, advertising the Run Leeds groups as training groups for Run For All

‘(Are any members present)

‘For those of you that don’t come down Tuesday 7pm & haven’t seen the last part of the sessions, basically we’re doing short reps, hills & the patented Valley Striders Relays.

‘We had about 15 at our first session, the arrangement was pay £1.50 per week or £10 for 3 months. Numbers built up to about 20 & about 15 ran Run for All. We continued in July on the same basis, but with a special offer to convert to Valley Striders full membership.

‘And I’m really pleased to announce that we now have 26 new full Striders members & 5 new junior members (they come with their mums) & we’re continuing under floodlights through the winter, the next big race being the Abbey Dash.

‘So a BIG thank you to Ken & Kathy for doing all the admin, to Holly for advertising & leading many sessions, to Joel & Liz also for leading sessions.

‘What’s next year’s good idea?  

‘Well in the Leeds Network, look out for some coaching courses, some more beginners groups & a Leeds Race Series.  

‘At Valley Striders, well you come along with the ideas ... definitely more coaches, maybe a Monday beginners group, maybe a junior section. And I’ve heard rumours of an alternative ladies tour.

‘And finally thanks to everyone who is a member of Valley Striders. If you’ve just stayed at home & sent us £20, OK.  But I’m pleased that so many of you are active in the club, whether you’re marshalling, training regularly with us, running occasional races (50+ for Abbey Dash, Leeds Half & Leeds Country Way), active in the GP & Fell Championship, competing in the local leagues, racing in the National Championships. Or just coming for the pie & peas. It’s a great club & let’s hope for another 29½ good years.’
Treasurer: Paul White referred to the 2010/11income & expenditure report & his comments are reproduced in full:

‘The Club’s financial position is very satisfactory.

· Surplus of £1,231, increase of £684 on last year but there are some on-off items without which the surplus would have been similar to last year.
· £4,499 in the Bank, a healthy figure to deal with any contingencies.

· Subs up by £1,029 to £4,047 - increase of £5 & £370 paid in advance (£205 in advance last year). 

· Donations include £120 for our help with the National Cross Country at Roundhay Park last year.

· Extra £305 spent on Coaching courses, less £100 received from the Leeds Athletics Network re Tracey’s course for which we still have to pay when she completes the course.

· An extra £773 making a total of £1,373 paid to Leos as agreed at last year’s AGM.

· A surplus of £125 as a result of organizing a PECO race.

· A net contribution of £223 from the Beginners Group.

· £115 less spent on Trophies & Engraving, last year we bought the Max Jones Trophy.

· The number of members increased by 1 to 247, but it should be noted that we would have had fewer members without the 13 who joined from the Beginners Group.

‘As far as the current year is concerned:

· We are proposing to keep the Subs at £20.In order to give further help to try & improve the financial situation with Leos we are proposing to again pay them £7.50 per 1st Claim member but without a limit. In addition we are proposing to pay them £5 per 2nd Claim & Social member & £5 per Beginners Group who does not join the Club. We will also guarantee them a minimum of £1,250. Although the Committee have made these proposals I think we need members at the AGM to agree.

· We are trying to encourage members to attend Coaching Courses in order to provide as much assistance to our runners as possible. Whilst these courses cost money it is a key aim of the Club to have as many qualified coaches as possible, both for members & Beginners.

· We intend continuing to pay entry fees for teams selected to represent the Club in relay races at Yorkshire, Northern & National levels. We have done well in these events with 2nd place in the Yorkshire Road Relays being the highlight.

· The most frustrating part of this job is chasing people for money. Whilst the majority pay on time for things like the Leeds Country Way, West Yorkshire, Bradford & Calderdale for others I have to send out 2, 3 or 4 emails & eventually get the last lot in a few months after the event. Some of these are the same people time after time. In December I’ll be sending out reminders about Subs probably to just over 100 still outst&ing 3 months after they were due. I send out further reminders in Jan, Feb & March when some people still pay up 6 months late! Some people say I’m always chasing them for money well I don’t like doing it & if they paid on time I wouldn’t have to!  It would be nice if people paid in advance, as most do, for the Christmas Do instead of having to go round on the night. Last year one person even said he hadn’t got enough money with him to pay for the Do he was attending!  So please bear in mind that I put a lot of time & effort into the job of Treasurer for the benefit of the Club, it is voluntary, I don’t even claim any expenses & it would make things a lot easier if everyone paid up on time.’ 

Paul asked if there were any questions
· Members are reminded subs are due on 1 Sep
· the club tent  has not been found & another one will be purchased
Club Secretary Geoff Webster reported
· 2012 London Marathon: 4 club entries have been received 

· EA competition licences are being sent by post & not by email as EA had announced last year
· can members dig out photos of past successes to display on the club noticeboard. 
He reminisced on the true origins of the club, how he had met his friend Mick Dewhirst on a run who said he’d been running with a bloke who was planning on starting a club & would GW like to come along: this was nearly a year before VS was officially formed. He reminisced on how with no experience of running more than 6 miles he entered the Great Yorkshire Fun Marathon at Scarborough, where Stuart (the man with the big idea) also ran, & how the VS beginners course was a 20 mile training run. At this point the Chair ruled that this was not a rambling club so GW had to stop rambling: GW was thus silenced. 

4 Responsibilities 

Club Captain: Gwil Thomas & Dan Fisher
Gwil reported new members are contributing to recent successes, & how the men have a strong group training & planning together large enough to be able to field good competitive teams & he is looking forward to more success in 2012 in relays & individual events up to marathon distance where they’ll be aiming to win team prizes.
Men’s joint road/cross country/relays captains: Drew Taylor & Paul Hunter: 
Although Drew wasn’t aware he is still captain he reported

· National CC: men ran exceptionally well to finish 29th/95 teams
· WYCC: age group awards were won by Malcolm Coles 2nd  M65, Tony Haygarth 3rd M60, Jerry Watson 3rd M50
· Peco Cross Country League: Malcolm Coles 1st M70, , Sue Sunderland 1st W50, Bob Wilkes 2nd M70, Bob Jackson 3rd M55, Tony Haygarth 3rd M60.
Drew listed the dates & venues of 2011/12 cross country races:
· Yorkshires at Thornes Park  on 7 Jan (cd 14 Dec)
· Nationals at Parliament Hill on 25 Feb 

· Northerns in Pontefract on 28 Jan
· Yorkshire Vets venue/date to be announced
Women’s joint road/cross country/relays captains: Holly Williams & Sharon Tansley. (Bob announced that Sharon has resigned; Myra Jones’ offer to assist Holly was welcomed)

Holly plans good turnouts at the Peco races & on the fells.
Fell Captain: Steve Webb reported that the Calderdale Way Relay was postponed to May, the same day as the Leeds ½, resulting in 1 & 1/3rd VS teams, Abbey Runners made up the remaining ²/3rds; the UKA British Relay Champs at Kettlewell coincided with the VS trip to the Palma marathon but VS still had a men’s & a vets team competing finishing 64th & 124th out of 182 teams (venue in 2012 is Long Mynd, highly recommended); 37 men & 10 women have taken part in the VS Fell Championships with the Shepherds Skyline & Tour of Pendle still to come. Mark Woodhead, Steve Dixon & Amanda Siems have been bagging ‘A’ longs; at the 3 Peaks Mick Wrench was 1st VS & then took part in the 3 Peaks Cyclocross in Sep. Mark Woodhead ran all the English Fell Championship races this year & is probably the 1st VS to achieve this. Malcolm has set records in races in the M70 category.
Vets captains: Ian Place reported how the Yorks Vets Grand Prix race held at Old Leos had been enjoyed by all. A vote was taken to hold the race again possibly in July 2012.
Coaches: George Black, Joel Giddings, Xanthe Hannah, Bob Jackson, Kathy Kaiser, Ken Kaiser, Tracey Morris,  Sharon Tansley, Tim Towler, John Wallace, Paul White, Holly Williams, Liz Wood: Kathy thanked Bob for setting up the Run Leeds @ Alwoodley group. John enthused about the LCW & Bradford Millenium Way relays & the team spirit that relays generate.
Mentors: Steve O’Callaghan & Keith Cluderay organiser Dan Fisher wants the mentoring session to take place on pie & pea nights so more members can be involved.
Tuesday training: Bob Jackson: see Chair’s report above. 
Thursday training: Sharon Tansley, John Wallace: core of 10 – 20 running a steady sociable 7 miles; plus a curry night once a month.
Friday training: Liz leads a short sprint session at 5.30pm which complements the Tues training: girls only. Tracey is no longer leading this.
Sunday training: Tim Towler: no report.

Race Directors: Bob Jackson & Dan Murray (Meanwood Valley Trail & Harewood Trail), Mick Tinker (Peco), Ian Place (Yorks Vets GP) Geoff Webster: Mick announced VS will be assisting Hyde Park Harriers next year at a Peco race. 

Grand Prix organisers: Paul White, Alan Hutchinson: Paul announced he is standing down. Dan Murray’s offer to assist Alan was accepted. Paul reported that with 2 races still to go, 141 Striders have run one or more GP races & 24 have qualified for a GP T-Shirt by running 8 or more races: 1st M, 1st  F, Vets & Group winners get them free, others have to buy them. A meeting will be held shortly to agree the races for next year’s GP.  

Fell Championship organisers:  Steve Webb. Date of meeting to decide the races for next year’s GP will be announced when the Fell Runners Association 2012 calendar arrives.
Performance awards: Alan Hutchinson, Paul Hunter Alan will present at the Christmas do.
Kit monitor Paul Hunter club hoodies & waterproofs can be ordered from him.
Xmas social & Catering Secretary: Mr Food is taking bookings for the Christmas do on Fri 9 Dec (price £10)
Tourist Guide: Patrick Barrett see Chair’s report above.
Publicity Secretary: Ian Rosser: no report.
Website administrator: Bob Jackson 
Web Forum Admin: Richard Adcock reported the forum is a useful communication tool eg for arranging lifts to races. The more who use it the more useful it will be.
Archivists: Bob Wilkes & Joel Giddings: Leeds Country Way results collected.
Constitution advisor: Dave Middlemas
Voice: Joyce
5 Election of Committee & other Officers 2010/11
Xanthe Hannah & Sharon Tansley have both stood down from the committee. Kathy Kaiser & Myra Jones were elected.The 2011/12 committee is as follows
· Chair: Bob Jackson

· Club Sec: Geoff Webster

· Treasurer: Paul White

· Committee: Dan Fisher, Myra Jones, Kathy Kaiser, Dan Murray, Gwil Thomas, John Wallace, Sylvia Watson (minutes sec), Holly Williams
6 Any Other Business: 
· Heart Survey by Martin Duff (see article in Athletics Weekly) to consider if there is a link between high mileage & heart problems in later life. Bob to circulate to members.

· How can we get more members to stay behind after training? More variety in monthly menu at Old Leos; provide information using notice board in clubhouse; only 2 women’s showers, often not cleaned (Holly to attend Old Leo’s meeting to raise this problem); Geoff to organise a survey of members by email
· Concern re members’ details on website: should access to phone numbers etc be available to members only?  

· Need easy-to-see meeting point at races: tall flag & new tent are to be bought, tent with club name on if poss.

· Sara Dyer knows of a charity who will take nearly new race T shirts. Bob to email all to bring them to Christmas do.

The meeting closed at 10.30.
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